[image: image1.jpg]frfP./’SLE Y STRIDERS





Minutes of the Committee Meeting 2nd February 2015
Present:
Stuart Harries
Chairman


Mark Sains
Secretary


Chris Green
Treasurer


Dave Debnam
Vice President


Lynn Doyle
Ladies’ Captain


Helen Morris

Andy Ward


Kim Caddy

Zena Ellis

Thom Darby

1 Chairman’s Comments
We have now finished the Cross Country League for the year. I shall leave it to our Club Captains to report on the results of this, but would like to thank everyone who ran and supported, especially those experiencing cross-country for the first time. To see so many club members turning out time after time was for me the biggest success of the season. I was as ever delighted to see how many Striders waited at the finish to ensure that all of our runners were in safely, and I am sure that I am not alone in being proud of a club that treats the contribution of all of its members as equal.


The club also made an impressive showing at the Southern Counties Cross Country Championships in Brighton, putting out a team of sixteen runners. The cross-country season will come to an end with the National Championships at Parliament Hill Fields later this month, and I hope that we are able to make a similar impression there.


Whilst we have been lucky so far, it would seem that we haven’t been able to completely avoid the wintry weather this year. Please be especially careful on the snow and ice, and don’t run if the conditions are bad. A couple of days without running won’t do you any harm, but a fall and an injury certainly will.


Next month will bring the annual Presentation Evening, which recognises the achievements made by club members over the past year, both in their running and in their overall contributions to the club. Tickets will be on sale shortly, I hope you will all be joining me there to acknowledge and celebrate these.
2 Apologies
Apologies were received from Nathan Scott.
3 Previous Minutes

The minutes for December were agreed and accepted. (The January meeting was used to organise the awards ceremony)
4 Matters Arising
SH presented a smaller flag for discussion. The cost was £49 per flag (+ setup fee).
· The committee agreed to buy 2 (with a similar layout as the big flag)

Stopsley Striders is now affiliated to the British Triathlon Federation.

SH indicated that Chris Mclaren believes that the landowners would be OK with a trail run, and will bring the paperwork (from the cross country races) to SH.

5 Secretary Report

We would like to welcome 3 new members, and welcome back 2 previous members.
MS indicated when the 3 Counties Cross-Country meeting was, but no one could go.

6 Treasurer’s Report

Cash: £109.08
Bank: Approx £10362
Charity: Approx £803

CG has also received the audited accounts for last year.

CG indicated that the current auditor has asked that last year was the last year of accounts.

· The rules do not specify the need for an official audit

· Committee is to ask for in-house confirmation of accounts
7 Running Report by Nathan Scott and Lynn Doyle for Events in January 2015
Here we are once again with the first race report of 2015.  We hope it finds you injury free and training hard for your forth coming events.  Hopefully those of you who are marathon training are on target and set for your chosen events of 2015.
We welcome the late entries from December 2014.
Kate ‘Park run’ Neale has been very busy yet again with Parkrun’s having completed St Albans on the 13th and 20th.
25th December On Christmas morning Liz Davies and Stewart Read both did the Tring Parkrun. Thankfully they were having Christmas dinner made for them.
26th December The Pirton 5k Boxing Day run proved yet again to be popular with Stopsley Striders. Those who took part and joined in with the spirit and good cheer of the festive season which included dressing up in tutu’s and questionable Yule-tide attire were Kim Caddy, Chris Caddy, Thom Darby, Kate Neale, Lynn Doyle, Stuart and Elaine Harries, Mark Sains, Terri Grasby, Tracy Barrett, Amanda Rankin, Carla Greer, Stewart Read and the only person recording a PB on this run Liz Davies.
28th December Thom Darby ran the Buntingford 10 as did Kieran Fitzpatrick who achieved a PB of 81:55. Well done Kieran.
1st January New Year’s Day saw Kate Neale, Amanda Rankin and Christine Hunter venture out to do the St Albans Parkrun.
3rd January Kate Neale took part in the Wimpole Parkrun.
Beds County XC Championships. A wet and grey day treated our runners at what would be a very wet and muddy high Wycombe course.
The first of three championships for our XC striders saw some impressive results. The men's team (seniors) finished 5th in the county over the 11km course with the Vets doing 2 places better and finishing 3rd overall.
However the plaudits don't stop there, the vet 60's went 2 places better still and finished in 1st place in the county over a slightly shorter 8km course. Well done men!The ladies where unable to field a team as there was not enough to constitute a team, however thanks to Miriam Tedder and Geri Tate for representing the club.
11th January The final XC league fixture of the season saw the Striders team make the short trip over to Dunstable with the intent to improve the final league position.
The weather was bright and sunny with a real winters nip in the air as the team took to the field. Not a course that's great for spectators we had to wait until the long finishing straight to grab a sight of our runners.
Once again Lee Murphy led the striders home. Mark Sains, Adrian Copp, Gez Fallon, John Chapman, Paul Davies and Stuart Harries made up the scorers for the men... Was it enough to overtake East Hadden and take 6th place!?
The ladies scorers where Miriam Tedder, Karen Ashby and Liz Davies, they face a tougher task to try and overtake Dunstable ladies for 7th.
As we waitied, and waited for the final results it was revealed that the men's team had finished 5th on the day and moved into 6th overall in the league. The ladies team had come 8th overall and remained in 8th in the league. Overall striders had come 6th on the day and finished in a superb 7th overall in the league. What a great XC season we have had.... Let's grow stronger and aim for higher next year.
A special mention to Chris Lamont for securing 1st Vet 60 overall. Great running Chris. 
18th January The Fred Hughes 10 was yet again popular with the club, 8 Striders took part these including Paul Davies, Finbar Willis, Liz Rollinson and captain Nathan who recorded it as a fast course, PB’s guaranteed NOT!  A touch of sarcasm from our captain.  The course is described as unforgivably undulating and tough, so the four striders who did achieve PB’s must be congratulated. These were Kate Neale (1:30), Kieran Fitzpatrick (1:18), Zena Ellis (1:38) and Nick Crane (1:26) Well done everyone.
24th January Southern XC Championships - Brighton
The sunny Saturday morning meant a pleasant coach trip down to the south coast, the morale was superb on the bus which shows we have a great social side to our running and its superb to see.
With numerous whippersnapper races happening throughout the day the ground was being suitable churned up for the ladies and men to race over. Although the relatively dry weather had meant that it was far less muddier than it could of been. 
First up was the ladies team,I say team, unfortunately once again we had too few members to constitute a team but kudos to Liz Davies for being our solo female and completing the tough 8km course. Well done Liz, you are a star!
Before the ladies race had finished the men were lined up and sent on there way,the course was definitely as challenging and hilly as promised, with three loops and two long slowing hills on each loop this was not for the faint hearted. The course for the men was 11km and I personally remember thinking I'd prefer the ladies 8km anytime! 
The men's team finished 49th overall, out of 55 teams. However I think it's important to highlight the standard that took to the field that day. Ampthill and Flitwick finished in 40th place! 
Once again, everyone that took part ran well and it was great to Captain such a superb bunch! Yes, I even got a run out too!
With one final XC race left I think I speak for both captains when I say we are very proud of each and every runner to take to the field. To echo the past captains sentiment. Road races and PB's are for the individual, cross country is for the team. What a team. Bring on parliament hill!
Please remember to put your name and race results down on the report sheet that is always on the front desk if you wish to be included in the monthly report.
Please also remember to wear reflective running gear, it is important that you are seen and stay safe.  Also take into account the running conditions, if it is slippery under-foot use your own judgement as your personal safety is paramount. We want you to stay safe, seen and injury free.
8 Strider of the Month

Strider of the Month was awarded to:

· Nathan Scott & Lynn Doyle, who were both nominated by a member due to the support they showed during the cross country season – especially as both were injured for the majority of the season
· Kieran Fitzpatrick, for continually running in many races as a Strider – and still managing to achieve PBs.
9 Awards Evening
SH has already received the awards, but we need to do the citations
· Also need to get the permanent trophies back

ZE proposed some ticket designs are provided some quotes

· Committee is using the Vistaprint option

SH suggested purchasing a table cloth, with the Striders logo in black on red – for use on the awards table.

· SH to provide a link for the table cloth, but committee agreed in principle

SH has asked Karen whether Tony will do the photos

The room and Dave Hall (as speaker) have been booked

· SH mentioned providing a donation (of £100) to Dave Hall’s charity

· Mainly instead of the traditional gift.

Dave Thompson has asked whether we want background music

· LD will specify what the committee would like, and check if Dave is happy with those proposals.

10 A.O.B

Wardown 5k is scheduled for 12th July

Beginners Course is therefore scheduled to start: 16th April

· SH to organise a poster

· TD asked about incentives for beginners to join the club

· There are no incentives (other than the 3 months of only paying subs)

ZE will print out the Club Champs certificates
· Also needs to workout how to print the citations

· MS suggested checking with Karen

SH asked MS to email the colour awards

DD provided info about a pop up tent (from Mountain Warehouse)

· The committee agreed to purchase 2 (as they were half price)

DD confirmed that the travel arrangements to Parliament Hills were the same as usual:

· 11am from the main Luton station

DD indicated that he had looked for possible foreign races

· Suggested La Tourquet on August 8th
· The committee made no decision

CG mentioned that several members have discussed the amount of money in the account

· The committee wants to ensure that there are no future financial issues for the club, but are open to suggestions, for instance:

· A piece of kit (as mentioned before, for participants in the XC league)

· Paying 3CXC fees

· Making the coach for London free for club members

· No decision was made on the suggestions

AW had heard nothing about the swimming course at the time of the meeting, but was going to try out the swimfit class.
Page 1

[image: image1.jpg]